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Dear Members of the Committee, 

I strongly oppose HB 3075 for the following reasons: 

 

1. Constitutional violations: This bill infringes on my Second Amendment rights by 

imposing unreasonable restrictions on firearm ownership. 

2. Unnecessary: Thorough background check including fingerprinting are already 

required by Oregon law 

3. Retroactive criminalization: The bill unfairly targets law-abiding citizens who legally 

purchased standard capacity magazines before the ban, potentially making them 

criminals overnight. 

4. Excessive government control: The bill grants too much power to the state over 

firearm ownership and transfers, undermining individual liberties. 

5. Undue burden: Doubling fees and waiting periods creates an unnecessary 

obstacle for responsible gun owners. Requiring a class by LEO’s that will be absurd 

and unneeded is also concerning.  

I urge you to reject HB 3075 

Thank you for your time 

Jeff DeVilliers  


